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May 4, 2005

Jule L. Sigall

Associate Registrar for Policy and International Affairs
US Copyright Office

Copyright GC/I&R

PO Box 70400

Southwest Station

Washington, DC 20540

RE: 70 FR 3739 Response Letter

The Dramatists Guild of America, the national association of playwrights, composers and
Iyricists, is pleased to respond to the Cepyright Office’s notice of inquiry and to comments
regarding the subject of orphan works. The Guild agrees that the problem of orphan works is a
real one, and one which, if left unresolved, places society in a position in which a choice must be
made to either willfully violate an unknown holder’s copyright or allow certain works of
intellectual property to lie fallow.

The Guild believes that these problems can be avoided with the construction of a method to
permit active holders of copyrights to avoid having their works deemed orphan works and by
sensible strictures on the designation and use of orphan works. Among other things, such
strictures should include the requirement of payment for the use of the work in a manner
commensurate with what is payable for non-orphan works used for similar purposes.

The Guild believes that any solution should, at a minimum, include the following:

(2) The ongoing maintenance of a registry to permit diligent copyright holders to maintain
and update their contact information so that the works of such holders do not become
orphan works,

(b) A requirement that any effort to deem a work an “orphan work” should include a
demonstration of a good faith effort to contact any known address for a holder, plus an
extended notice period for a work posted on a public registry (which would, ideally, be
maintained by the Copyright Office), whereby someone seeking to use a work for
which the owner cannot be located will post the title and pertinent information about
the work for a minimum of six months with no response, before such work could be
deemed an “orphan work”,

(c) A legislative enactment deeming any orphan work (one for which the holder cannot be

located via registry or following posting an orphan work) to be subject to a statutory
non-exclusive and non-competitive license,
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(d) A mechanism to establish a payment scheme for the use of such work in accordance
with practices in place for similar non-orphan works used for similar purposes, and

(e) An escrow mechanism to receive payment for the use of the work, with the funds to
remain available for possible claim by holders able to prove their ownership for an
extended period (perhaps ten years from the date of the final payment) following the
effectiveness of the license.

The Guild further believes that a well-designed escrow fund mechanism should include
provisions enabling the fund to avoid the effects of state law escheat requirements, to
enable the Copyright Office to use interest generated from the fund to administer the
orphan works program, and to distribute unclaimed monies to groups [such as the
Author’s Coalition] which benefit the interests of American authors.

A system that contains the foregoing elements could strike the right balance of societal interests,
and permit a protected and limited use of orphan works in a way that benefits society while
reaffirming the value of copyrights.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,
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